
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – August 30, 2021  

 

Present:  Margo Connors, Richard Bielefield, Chris Ellms  

    Jennifer Gaudette 

                  

Guests:  None 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon 

 

The Select Board will not meet and Town Offices will be closed on Monday September 6, 2021 

for the Labor Day Holiday. 

 

Jennifer reported that after a complaint DES contacted the highway department and the wood 

boiler is too old to be installed.  It would have had to be installed prior to 2017. The boiler must 

be removed. 

 

The board reviewed a septic plan for Thomas McGree – Map 203, Lot 30.4 Hidden Acres Drive. 

 

The board approved the following: 

Jordan Applewhite – Map 206, Lot 9 Installation of electric splits. 

Ed & Jane Ebinger – Map 214, Lot 29 Renovations & addition 

Marilyn Monsein – Map 220, Lot 5 Accessory Dwelling Unit and garage 

 

The board signed the MS-1 Summary Inventory of Valuation and the MS434 Revised Estimated 

Revenue for the Department of Revenue. 

 

The board approved the use of the Crapo building as requested by the Richardson Memorial 

Library for: 

Watercolor Classes Saturdays beginning October 2 – 10-12:30 

Exercise Group Monday and Friday beginning October 2nd 9:00-10:00 

All COVID regulations will be followed. 

 

Carl Martland responded to the inquiry about North Country Council being to help with a plan 

for the Main Street area upgrade. Jennifer will contact and ask for someone from NCC to meet 

with the board. 

 

The board received a thank you from the Franconia Notch Chamber of Commerce for the 2021 

funds voted at Town Meeting. 

 

Jim will have Up North Electric remove the power line in the small parking area. 

 

The highway department has cleared the area for the new solar array.  Waiting to hear from 603 

Solar for more specifications site preparedness. 

 

Margo updated the board on the regional broadband group meeting.  The ARPA funds are 

available for broadband. 

 



The board discussed the parking in front of Harman’s and the uneven area left by the recent 

paving.  Jennifer will meet with Chief Ho-Sing-Loy and Road Agent Glover. The board would 

like Brenda to put a parking in rear sign in front of the building so customers won’t park in front. 

Will discuss tomorrow some type of paint/marking to warn of the drop. 

 

MS. CONNORS made a motion to approve the minutes of August 23, 2021 seconded by MR. 

BIELEFIELD. The motion passed unanimously.  

 

With no more business before the Board, MR. ELLMS made a motion to adjourn, seconded by 

MR. BIELEFIELD, the meeting was adjourned at 6:30 PM. The next regular scheduled meeting 

is Monday September 13, 2021 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:00 pm.  

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 


